


Reproduced below is an important message
from the Commissioner for Workplace Safety
and Health Division of the Ministry of
Manpower.

    Since 2001, oil refineries and petrochemical
plants are mandated to implement safety and
health management systems and have the systems
audited once in every two years. The “Code of
Practice on Safety Management System for the
Chemical Industry” was established in January
2001 as a reference document for implementing
and auditing of the safety and health management
system for the oil and petrochemical industry.

With the launching of Singapore Standard SS
506:Part 3 “Occupational Safety and Health (OSH)
Management System – Requirement for the
Chemical Industry” in November 2006, the Ministry
of Manpower (MOM) has withdrawn the earlier
“Code of Practice on Safety Management System
for the Chemical Industry”.

Oil refineries and petrochemical plants should
use SS 506:Part 3 “Occupational Safety and Health
(OSH) Management System – Requirement for
the Chemical Industry” as the reference document
for auditing instead of MOM’s “Code of Practice
on Safety Management System for the Chemical
Industry”. We, however, noted that a number of
companies in the oil and petrochemical industry
are still using the withdrawn MOM’s “Code of
Practice on Safety Management System for the
Chemical Industry” as a reference document for
auditing.

We would like to advise oil refineries and
petrochemical plants to use the Singapore Standard
SS 506: Part 3 “Occupational Safety and Health
(OSH) Management System – Requirement for
the Chemical Industry” as a reference document
during the audits. A grace period will be given
to adjust to the change. All mandatory audits of
the safety and health management systems in
the oil and petrochemical industry conducted on
or later than 1 July 2009 should be based on
the Singapore Standard SS 506: Part 3 as a
reference document.

Should you need any clarification, please contact
Mr Dave Lir at Tel. 63171485 or at email address:
dave_lir@mom.gov.sg.

Go Heng Huat
For Commissioner for
Workplace Safety and Health Division

A lively discussion followed the presentation.
Several speakers related their own
experience on continually improving EHS
performance. They endorsed the points
made by Ms Dickson. These discussions
continued into the tea break.

Ms Dickson truly earned her memento.

Reported by Tay Cheng Pheng
Ms Charleen Dickson receivingher well earned memento


